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2025 was a successful year for West Aviat. We saw strong fields in our major events. 
The Summer and Winter Cups and also the Club Championships where Ryan 
Thomas was crowned Club Champion.  The success of these events is due to the 
huge effort put in by Leonie Cole.  Her contribution to our club over recent years 
can’t be overstated. All of us owe Leonie a huge vote of thanks for the remarkable 
work she has done for our club. 
 
I wish to thank our day captains who are the backbone of our club. Greg St Jack, 
Mike Brook, Len Lane, Chris Lewis, Wayne Eberhard and Terry Geraghty do a 
tremendous job and make it possible for the rest of us to just turn up and have a 
game each week with great company. 
 
The Hillview management, particularly Todd Stopp, are great supporters of our club 
and go to great lengths to ensure that our events run smoothly. They also provide 
sponsorship for our big events. Their ongoing support is very much appreciated. 
 
I want to thank Gary Wenn for his assistance with the club championships each 
year.  His willingness to help and his skills on the computer are invaluable. 
 
It is important that I acknowledge our outgoing President Greg St Jack.  Greg has 
lead our club for a number of years and his calm guidance has been a great asset 
for all of us on the committee. 
 
I wish the incoming committee all the best for the coming year, and wish all the 
members’ success in your golfing endeavours in the future. 
 
Roger Simm 
Club Captain 
 
 


